
RECOMMENDATION(S): 
APPROVE and AUTHORIZE the Chair, Board of Supervisors, or designee to execute the
Reimbursement Agreement for Design Review and Construction Monitoring with the
Reclamation District 799 (RD799) for the Bethel Island Road Bridge Replacement Project. 

FISCAL IMPACT: 
There is no fiscal impact to the General Fund. Local road funds will pay for the local share
(20%) costs, Highway Bridge Program (Federal) (80%) to reimburse RD799 for the items
described in this reimbursement agreement. 

BACKGROUND: 
On April 24, 2001, a reimbursement agreement was approved by the County Board of
Supervisors and Reclamation District 799 (RD799) to pay RD799 for their cost to review
the County’s proposal to replace the Bethel Island Road Bridge over Dutch Slough due to
the project impacts to RD799 facilities (i.e., the levee). This new reimbursement is needed
to reflect the changes to the project conditions after the April 24, 2001 reimbursement
agreement was executed and will supersede the previous reimbursement agreement dated
April 24, 2001. 

APPROVE OTHER 

RECOMMENDATION OF CNTY
ADMINISTRATOR 

RECOMMENDATION OF BOARD
COMMITTEE 

Action of Board On:   01/11/2011 APPROVED AS RECOMMENDED OTHER 

Clerks Notes: DISTRICT IV - SEAT VACANT
VOTE OF SUPERVISORS

AYE: John Gioia, District I
Supervisor
Gayle B. Uilkema, District
II Supervisor
Mary N. Piepho, District III
Supervisor
Federal D. Glover, District
V Supervisor

Contact:  Neil Leary,
925-313-2278

 
I hereby certify that this is a true and correct copy of an action taken and entered on the minutes
of the Board of Supervisors on the date shown. 

ATTESTED:    January  11, 2011 
David Twa, County Administrator and Clerk of the Board of Supervisors
 
By: EMY L. SHARP, Deputy

cc:

C. 1

  

To: Board of Supervisors

From: Julia R. Bueren, Public Works Director/Chief Engineer

Date: January  11, 2011

Contra 
Costa 
County 

Subject: RD799 reimbursement agreement for Bethel Island Road Bridge Replacement Project



The 



BACKGROUND: (CONT'D)
2001 agreement has a payment limit of $20,000 and covered review of the project design
plans. The new agreement proposes a payment limit of $110,000 and will cover project
review costs through the construction phase. Construction of the bridge project began in
June 2009 and is expected to be substantially complete on December 31, 2010.

CONSEQUENCE OF NEGATIVE ACTION:
The County will not be able to reimburse the Reclamation District for the balance of their
costs to review the project design and monitor the construction of the project.

CHILDREN'S IMPACT STATEMENT:
Not applicable.

ATTACHMENTS
RD700 Reimbursement Agmt for Design Reve & Const. Monitoring 


